DEFARTM
BO

Dear Sergean_

This is in reference t
naval record pursuant
United States Ccode, secti

o your applicati
to the provision
on 1552.

A three-member panel of the Board T
Records, in executive sesel

or
gitting 1 on,
_application on 11 September 2014.
injustice were revie
regulations an
Board. Documentary
of your application, rogether with all
gupport thereof, your naval record and
regulations and policies. In addition
report of the Headguarters Marine Corp
Review Board (PERB) , dated 3 July 2014
attached.

After careful and conscientiou
recoxrd, the Board foun
insufficient to esta
error or injustice.
concurred with the commern
Accordingly, your application has been
votes of the members of the panel will
request.

1+ is regretted that the circumstances
that favorable action cannot be taken.
the Board reconslder its decision upon

d procedures applicable to
nmaterial considered

ts contained in ©

ENT OF THE NAYY
ARD FOR CORRECTION OF N
701 8. COURTHOUSE ROAD,

ARLINGTON, VA 22204~

AVAL RECORDS
SUITE 1001
24980

J8R
Docket No: NRB8167-14

R L T
11 BeplLenbel svVis

on for correction of your
s of title 10 of the

correction of Naval
considered your

vour allegations of error and
wed in accordance with

administrative

rhe proceedings of this
py the Board consisted
material submitted in
applicable statutes,

the Board considered the
performance Evaluation

a copy of which is

?

=]

L

s consideration of the entire
d that the evidence
plish the existence O
" In this connection,

gubmitted was
f probable material
the Board substantially
he report of the DPERB.
denied. The names and
bhe furnisghed upon

of your case are such
vou are entitled to have
 submission of new and




material evidence or other matter not previously considered by
the Board. In this regard, it is important to keep in mind that
a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.
Consequently, when applying for a correction of an official
naval record, the burden is on the applicant to demonstrate the
existence of probable material error or injustice.

Sincerely,

ROBERT J. O'NEILL
Executive Director

Enclosure




